
 

 

 
Date:   July 12, 2024 
 
To:  International Registration Plan, Inc. & IRP Commissioners 
 
From:  Dawn Gunter, Acting Chief, Bureau of Commercial Vehicle and Driver Services  
  Division of Motorist Services 
  
Subject:  Florida System Implementation Enforcement Grace Extension 
 

As a follow up to the March 19, 2024 memo from the Florida Department of Highway Safety and Motor 
Vehicles, our office underwent a system implementation with office closures from May 30, 2024 
through June 13, 2024. During this time, we were not able to renew, replace, or issue registrations. 
 
As a result, we are experiencing delays in processing IRP customers within our normal timeframe. Due 
to the system conversion issues, Florida requests that law enforcement please refrain from taking 
action against registrants whose registrations expired on or after May 31, 2024 until August 30, 2024.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Florida IRP Commissioner Dawn Gunter at (850) 617-2852. 
 
 


